
Glen Ellyn Living  •  September 2021 September 2021  •  Glen Ellyn Living20 21

YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY STATEMENT
It is easy to criticize our government (all levels) and some-
times difficult to find places to praise, but the Social Security 
Administration has quietly rolled out a redesigned statement that 
is clear and concise, representing a real improvement. The new 
design was “soft-launched” on May 1.
 
While the previous statement was very useful, it was four pages 
long and did not always provide the specific information a user 
may be looking for. It was sent out every two years until it wasn’t, 
then after a hiatus of online access only, they began sending them 
out again. It is unclear if they will be sending out the new state-
ments. We have encouraged our clients and readers to be pro-
active and create an account at SSA.gov, where you can review 
your statement at any time, download or print it.
 
The redesign reduces the original four-page statement to two 
pages and frankly is indeed cleaner and easier to read. It pro-
vides more detail on your earned benefits, including estimates 
for benefits if taken each year from age 62 to age 70. Previously 
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the statement only provided estimates for ages 62, 67, and 70. 
This level of detail can be very helpful for planning, especially as 
Social Security eligibility approaches. The layout is broken up by 
topic and includes links to other relevant government websites.
 
Also included and similar to the previous version, is your earn-
ings history for Social Security and Medicare. It is always a good 
idea to review this history for accuracy as your benefits are based 
on your earnings history. While unusual, errors do occur, and 
correcting them may take time.
 
On the bottom of the first page of the new report is an import-
ant disclosure statement that the benefit estimates are based on 
current law. We have all heard of the dire projections for Social 
Security and Medicare and it is our opinion, as well as many 
others, that changes will have to be made at some point down 
the road. These systems are pay as you go, meaning current 
employee contributions are funding current benefit payments 
and the former is not fully covering the latter. There are cur-
rently three contributing workers for each retiree and that ratio 
is expected to drop to two to one by the 2030s. The last time the 
program was overhauled was during the Reagan administration 
and one of the key changes was moving the full retirement age to 
67 from 65. It is always a difficult political subject to open, but 
something will have to be done. Courage is never in surplus in 
Washington, DC.
 
At the end of the new report layout is a section of “Important 
Things to Know About Your Benefits.” The first item listed 
is a reminder that Social Security is not intended to be your 
only source of retirement income. That is an important point 
to remember as we plan our other savings and investments. 
Changes may very well be made to further reduce benefits mak-
ing the “supplemental” role of Social Security somewhat less of 
a supplement. Extending eligibility or increasing the taxation of 
benefits are also possibilities.
 
Regardless of what the future holds for the program, the new 
report is an improvement and we encourage everyone to log onto 
SAA.gov and review their personalized statement. And as always, 
stay safe and support our local businesses.
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